
Report on the release of “The Edmundian”– Centenary Edition 2022-23


St Edmund’s College celebrated its Centenary Year in the year 2023. As part of the year-long 

celebration, the Magazine Committee was able to bring out the Centenary Edition of ‘The 

Edmundian’. This task was more challenging than the previous year because of the huge 

responsibility to bring out a magazine that would be unique and would provide some form of 

documentation of the past 100 years of the existence of the College. At first, the task appeared 

daunting, but with a dedicated team of students and teachers, the plan was laid and work was started. 

During the closing ceremony of the Centenary Celebrations on 29th August 2023 the Magazine 

Committee released the Cover of ‘The Edmundian – Centenary Edition’ along with seven messages 

from important personalities. The cover was designed by Wandeipor Khongtir, a student of the 

English Department and Cherik Momin, a student of the Department of Economics. 


Among the many interesting articles in the magazine, there are a number of topics worth 

mentioning. The topics range from the rich history of the College, the timeline of the College from 

1923 to 2023, the changing phases of the College reflected in the beautiful pictures of the past and 

present, the histories of each Department of the College, photographs of the Staff and the  Students 

of the College, reports on the activities conducted by different Departments and Clubs throughout the 

year as part of the Centenary celebrations, interviews of some of the Alumni of the College, a 

number of articles and poems, a gallery of photographs of the different events from the Opening 

Ceremony to the Closing Ceremony of the Centenary Year along with the College Anthem and the 

Centenary Theme Song. It is hoped that this rich legacy of the College will inspire its readers to 

strife towards greater heights as the College moves forward to the next hundred or more years 

following the motto of the College, “Facta Non Verba”, i.e. ‘Deeds Not Words’.




In order to be able to include all the events of the Centenary Year, the magazine was released 

on November 9th 2023, one year after the Opening Ceremony of the Centenary Year. The magazine 

was released in a grand event in the College which was followed by a Musical Evening organized by 

the Music Society. A number of guests and all the contributors to the Magazine were invited to the 

event. The Magazine was released by ….. Each of the invitees were presented with a copy of the 

Centenary Edition of ‘The Edmundian’. After the release of the Magazine all the guests were invited 

for high tea in the AV room. 


God Bless St Edmund’s College.


June 2024.


